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BILL TOPIC: MOTOR VEHICLE MANUFACTURER AND DISTRIBUTOR STOP-SALE

NOTE: This bill was not enacted into law; therefore, the impacts identified in this analysis
do not take effect.

Summary of Legislation

When a motor vehicle manufacturer or distributor issues a stop-sale directive because of
a vehicle safety defect, the introduced bill requires the manufacturer or distributor to reimburse
used motor vehicle dealers from 90 days after the directive is issued until a repair solution is
provided or the vehicle is transferred.  The reimbursement rate is 1 percent of the vehicle's
wholesale value per month.  This remedy may not be combined with any other remedy under state
or federal law. Specifically, the responsibility to reimburse occurs when:

• the dealer holds an active agreement with the manufacturer or distributor for the make
of the used motor vehicle affected by the directive; 

• the vehicle is in the dealer's inventory on the date the directive is issued; and 
• the manufacturer or distributor has not provided a remedy procedure or made parts

available to repair the used motor vehicle for more than 90 days after the stop-sale
directive is issued. 

Assessment

Because trial judges in Colorado have not heard this type of matter in their courts, no
workload reduction is created under this bill.  The bill has no other impact on the revenue,
expenditures, or workload of any state agency or local government.  For this reason, the bill is
assessed as having no fiscal impact.  

Effective Date

The bill was postponed indefinitely by the Senate Transportation Committee on
March 13, 2017.

State and Local Government Contacts

Revenue

The revenue and expenditure impacts in this fiscal note represent changes from current law under the bill for each
fiscal year.  For additional information about fiscal notes, please visit:  www.leg.colorado.gov/fiscalnotes.


